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THE UNITED REFORMED CHURCH

MERSEY SYNOD

CHARITY TRUSTEESHIP

A summary for Ministers and Elders

Background

In most churches of our denomination the members of the Elders Meeting (i.e. the Minister together with the Serving Elders) are charity trustees in the legal sense.  This leaflet has been produced to help Ministers and Elders of local URC churches to have a better understanding of their responsibilities as charity trustees.  Local church charities comprise the assets and funds held by a local church for its purpose which is to advance the Christian faith in accordance with the principles of the URC.  This leaflet is designed to help elders see their role as charity trustees in a positive light; to show that elders are already carrying out their functions and duties in accordance with charity law and have been all along and to set out what else you may need to know. 
The duties of charity trustees (The Elders Meeting)
The Elders Meeting are responsible for the administration and management of the assets and funds of their local church in each of the following areas.

Duty of care

· They must exercise reasonable care and skill in making their decisions.   Where an elder has personal knowledge, experience or skills he or she is expected to apply that extra talent.

· They must take special care when investing funds or borrowing money, seeking professional advice where appropriate.

· They must consider carefully appropriate and suitable professional advice in matters where there is substantial risk to their charity.

· They must individually devote the necessary time so that they know what their local church is doing at any given time and must conduct their business honestly, in good faith, independently and diligently.

· They must adequately and appropriately insure the charity.

· They must not benefit at the cost of their charity.


Compliance

· They must comply with charity law and with the rules and practice of the United Reformed Church.

· They must prepare annual accounts and report on their work.

Prudence

· They must ensure that the local church charity remains financially viable and able to carry on its charitable work.
· They must ensure that the assets and funds are used wisely and only to further the religious work of the local church.

· They must avoid undertaking activities that might place the local church charity’s assets and funds or reputation at undue risk. 

Good governance   In a charity which is being conducted properly there is

· clarity about its purposes, mission and values with a clear intention of achieving them in all aspects of the activities.

· adoption of any necessary structures, policies and procedures to enable it to achieve its mission, aims and object.

· acceptance of sound governance as an important part of its stewardship and appropriate procedures in place to review governance.

· management and use of resources in order to achieve its potential; also effective planning and budgeting with periodic review.

· acceptance of accountability and transparency as key values; and recognition that it is accountable to wider constituents.

· effective communication, explaining its activities and decisions in an open and transparent way whilst maintaining confidentiality where appropriate.

· flexibility – enough to adapt to change appropriately.   Avoidance of complacency.

· the charity trustees acting with integrity, and in accordance with the local church’s values.
If we act carefully and responsibly and act within the scope of the object of the local church charity, which is to advance religion, we need have no concerns.

If you would like further information about the role of Elders as Trustees then your Church Secretary has a more detailed document

There is a Charity Commission guide on trusteeship; it is their booklet number CC3a – ‘The Essential Trustee’.   If you have access to a computer and the internet, you can download this from or read it at –http://www.charity-commission.gov.uk/publications/cc3a.asp

If you do not have this access, you can apply for a copy to Charity Commission Direct at PO Box 1227 Liverpool L69 3UG or telephone 0845 300 0218.

The Commission also has a booklet discussing issues for faith-based charities which can be found at –

http://www.charity-commission.gov.uk/Library/tcc/pdfs/faithgov.pdf

There is also United Reformed Church guidance which can be found at –

http://www.urc.org.uk/what_we_do/churches/docs/elders-as-trustees-11-2009

 The Synod Trust Officer, Neil Mackenzie, would be happy to answer any questions and also to attend one of your Elders’ Meetings or Church Meetings if this would be helpful.
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